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Tēnā koe  

 
On 7 February 2023, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development  (the 

Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the 
following information: 
 

1. A list of all successful MSD Employment in Schools proposals submitted 
since January 1st, 2020. 

 
2. A copy of each successful proposal. 

  
3. Details of the evaluation process used by MSD to determine the success 

of these proposals, including any criteria used to assess the proposals 

and the process for making funding decisions 
 

4. Information on any reports or evaluations conducted by MSD on the 
outcomes of the employment in schools proposals, including data on the 
impact of the proposals on employment rates and student outcomes. 

 
I will respond to your requests in turn. 

 
1 A list of all successful MSD Employment in Schools proposals 

submitted since January 1st, 2020. 

 
The Ministry invited Registrations of Interest through a closed tender process 

between 17 August 2020 and 4 September 2020. The following table displays 
the  successful providers: 
 

 
 

 
  





 

 

Page 3 of 3 

 

The evaluation also included reviewing the performance of the Employment 
Service to ensure that selected providers displayed the capabilities and 

capacity to deliver similar services.  
 

4 Information on any reports or evaluations conducted by MSD on the 
outcomes of the employment in schools proposals, including data on 
the impact of the proposals on employment rates and student 

outcomes. 
 

We have taken it that your question was regarding the performance of the 
service rather than just the proposals. The Ministry has commissioned an 
external evaluation report on current delivery of the Employment Service in 

Schools pilot and the report is expected to be published in March/April 2023. 
 

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which 
you made your request are: 
 

• to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work 
and activities of the Government,  

• to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and 
administration of our laws and policies and  

• to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.  
  

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry 

therefore intends to make the information contained in this letter and any 
attached documents available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by 

publishing this letter and attachments on the Ministry’s website. Your 
personal details will be deleted, and the Ministry will not publish any 
information that would identify you as the person who requested the 

information. 
 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz. 
 

If you are not satisfied with this response about Employment Service in 
Schools, you have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 

Ombudsman. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602.  
 

 
Ngā mihi nui  

 
 

Rebecca Brew-Harper 
General Manager  
Service and Contracts Management 










